
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday April 10, 2018  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Jarriel welcomed everyone to the April SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3: 32 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Amy Grimm; Linda Piscatella; Lindy Birkelbach; Becky Jarriel; 

Jeanette Murphy; Rick Barnett; Susan Foster; Jose Moreno; Natalie Densmore; Kathy 

Gilmore 

Guests in Attendance:  Jill Volk 

SAC Minutes:   The minutes from the March meeting were read and approved as written with 

no changes made.   

Treasurer’s Report:  The current balance in our SAC account is $114.48.  

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Murphy welcomed everyone to the April SAC meeting.  We are very busy at JCE.  

Odyssey of the Mind teams are busy working for the state competition this weekend.  

Congratulations to Mrs. Apolinario and her team for representing JCE.  

 Relay for Life will be held on Saturday April 14th.  JCE helps to fundraise for this event and 

will have a table set up the day of the event.  Please come out and support as our school 

chorus will be there representing JCE as well.  

The school variety show is coming up with tryouts being held on Thursday April 12th.  

Thank you to Mrs. Isabelle for organizing this great event for our students. 

We would love to honor our volunteers on Wednesday April 25th at 9 a.m. in the cafeteria.  

We hope you can join us as we celebrate all you do for JCE! 

Mrs. Murphy shared that Student/ Parent Input forms will be distributed in May to assist in 

class placement for next year.   

FSA Testing is underway as third grade began today.   Proctors are still needed through May 

to assist with FSA and I-Ready testing.   



School security procedures and projects are underway. The district will assist with some of 

the projects and other improvements will take place internally through our maintenance and 

administration staff.  Most projects should be complete this summer.   

Congratulations to Mrs. Linda Piscatella and Mrs. Larissa Prendergast for representing JCE 

as Senior and Adult Volunteer of the year respectfully.  Kudos to Mrs. Prendergast for being 

selected as the second place volunteer for the district.  We are so proud of you and thankful 

for all you do for JCE! 

New Business: 

A.  New members:  We welcomed our guests.  We voted and approved to have Mrs. Jill 

Volk to become a new member of SAC.  Welcome Mrs. Volk!  We appreciate your time 

and commitment.    

B.  Vote on Spring 2019 distribution of School Recognition funds.  The staff approved the 

proposal for the equal distribution of funds.  The information was presented to SAC.  

Our SAC members in attendance voted and approved the proposal for equal 

distribution of funds.   

C. Notice of Election of new SAC chairs at May Meeting:  Please let Mrs. Jarriel and Mrs. 

Foster know if you are interested in being a SAC Chair for next school year.  We will 

vote on the new chairs at the May meeting.   

D. SAC Member Survey:  Please be sure to complete the SAC Member Survey that was 

distributed to members in the email that Mrs. Foster sent last week.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m. by Mrs. Jarriel.   The next SAC meeting will take 

place in the media center on Tuesday, May 8, 2018 at p.m. at 3:30 p.m.   

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


